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GOLD REEF INTERNATIONAL COMPLETES ADDITIONAL GEOPHYSICAL SURVEYS AT ITS GOLDEN BADGER PROJECT, ELKO COUNTY, NEVADA
Toronto, Canada, June 18, 2007 - Gold Reef International, Inc. (CNQ: GRIN) has completed ground magnetics and gravity surveys on the southern portion of Gold Reef’s Golden Badger claim block on the eastern extremity of the Spruce Mountain Mining District. The surveys have been merged with data from the 2006 program, which covered the northern two-thirds of the claim block.  Detailed geologic mapping compiled by Dr. Criss Capps, Gold Reef’s Vice President of Exploration, in the southern portion of the claim block confirmed the presence of mineralization in Paleozoic sedimentary units, jasperoids, and rhyolitic to dacitic hypabyssal and volcanic rocks which are all coincident with northeast-trending structures.
Gold Reef has collected 798 rock chip samples from outcrops in the 3,080 acre claim block.  Assay results reported by Chemex reveal widespread anomalous gold and pathfinder elements within down-dropped fault blocks with potential for epithermal style mineralization as well as deeper skarn-hosted mineralization adjacent to intrusive bodies.  Sampling in the northern claims in 2006 disclosed a jasperoid outcrop adjacent to a rhyolite flow dome complex that assayed 16% zinc.  The isolated occurrence is two miles from known historic zinc production and shows no evidence of prior prospecting.

Rock chip samples from altered Paleozoic sedimentary units and structurally associated jasperoid in the southern claim block, combined with detailed mapping, disclosed an area of highly anomalous molybdenum occurrences adjacent to and within a dacitic dome and hypabyssal intrusive complex.  Molybdenum mineralization associated with granodiorite to quartz monzonite compositions is well documented further west in the Spruce Mountains.  The recently compiled geophysics support the presence of intrusive bodies within the southern portion of the claim block.

Gold Reef is in the process of securing a Notice Level drilling permit from the Bureau of Land Management with the intent to drill test multiple targets including gold, zinc and molybdenum anomalies.  

Dr Capps is a “qualified person” within the meaning of NI 43-101 and has reviewed the technical contents of this news release on behalf of the company.

About Gold Reef International, Inc.:
Gold Reef International, Inc. is a well-financed exploration company with a growing portfolio of prospective precious metals properties in Nevada.  Gold Reef has five claim blocks totaling 11,867 acres, which from surface sampling programs contain significantly anomalous gold and pathfinder elements. Gold Reef has filed NI 43-101 compliant geologic reports on the Golden Trail and Texas Canyon Prospects, both in Elko County, Nevada.

For further information, please contact Lou Kost, Jr., at Gold Reef International, Inc., (210) 821-6511 or Andrew Kaplan, at Barry Kaplan Associates, (732) 747-0702.
The CNQ has not reviewed and does not accept responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this release. 

